WALDEN WOODS CONSERVANCY
Meeting Minutes for Jan. 31, 2007

Attending Board Members: Deb Giampolo, Joe Palladino, Charles Wimberley, Susan Atwater, Anna Marie Brown, Barry Towers, Kathy Kroll, Frank Goeckler 
Attending Residents: Ruth Casagrande, Janet Tilkidsen, Warren Johnson, Rick Ericson, Gail Twarkens, Bonnie Farmer
Call to order
The meeting was called to order at 7:20, following the Executive session
1. Financial Report:

Joe Palladino reported the following financials: $4,000 over budget for pool operations and meeting house in 2006; $45,000 in capital improvements for 2006; $86,000 are held in reserves with an additional $25,000 in reserve expected for 2007
Frank Goeckler will provide an amended capital budget chart to the Board.
2. Property Managers Report:
Conservancy signs: Warren Johnson submitted renderings for signs for the walking trail. Materials for signs were discussed and Janet Tilkidsen offered to have a sample made up using “name plate” material and deliver to Warren. We will also need 5 channel posts for the signs.
Meeting house roof: per Frank Goeckler, a deposit as been given to the vendor for new roof and work will begin in February. 
Meeting house siding: the Board reviewed quotes for paint vs.vinyl siding and approved vinyl siding; color and style will be matched to existing façade as closely as possible.
Bridge railing: per Frank Goeckler, building codes require wood for support rails. These will be clad with vinyl and $10,000 was approved by the board for this project. Some of this cost will be offset by other projects that are under budget.

Cabana doors: the contract was approved and is under budget; stalls will be rust proofed and painted to match walls
Deb Giampolo requested that the pool project be completed for the pool opening in May; per Frank Goeckler it should be completed by April at the latest. Frank will provide an updated time line for existing projects.
3. Homeowners forum:

Ruth Casagrande brought up having Village meeting and Board meeting during same week. No change in schedule was proposed at this time.
Janet Tilkidsen questioned if the vinyl fencing was strong enough to keep intruders out of pool area. Per Frank Goeckler, material and height complies with town code.

Frank also advised that a pool attendant is necessary per the town. 
Janet Tilkidsen suggested tennis court sign up sheet. Per Charles Wimberley, not necessary based on use; gate will be locked with combination lock. Frank Goeckler will order sign for both tennis courts “Property of Walden Woods, residents only”. 
Rick Ericson gave a summary of the Standards Committee responsibilities. He will turn over samples of letters and compliance approvals to Elite. Frank Goeckler will scan hard copies and return originals to Deb Giampolo for storing. 

Kathy Kroll spoke on behalf of Mary Ciarladi who would like to have shutters on her home.  Kathy will advise Mary to fill out an AAI request and submit it to the Board

Susan Atwater expressed concerns about mail boxes at Country Walk. They need snow and ice removal around them as well as adequate lighting. Frank Goeckler will follow up with the developer. Joe advised that issues like this point out the need for Country Walk homeowners to attend their council meetings.
4. Old Business
Town Home officers: no one has come forward to represent the town homes. Per Janet Tilkidsen, four new homeowners attended the Welcome meeting and have signed up for other committees.

Reserve study will be revised by Williamson; project schedule will be revised by Elite. Rick Ericson explained the history of the Walden Woods reserve “catch up”.  Per Frank Goeckler, Country Walk will probably not have a study for 5-7 years since it is new construction. 
Homeowner fencing: financing remainder of fences is not possible; plan will continue with staggered schedule through 2009; any homeowner that wishes to pay for their new fence earlier than plan will be reimbursed by Board according to the schedule.
Janet Tilkidsen suggested all new building be vinyl sided so maintenance is not an issue down the road. Warren submitted suggestions for the maintenance building at Country Walk and has not had a response from the developer. Frank Goeckler will follow up on this.

5. New Business

Meeting schedule for 2007: Feb. 28; Mar. 28; April 25; May 30; June 27; July 25; Aug. 29 Sept. 26; Oct. 31; Nov. and Dec. pending.

Janet Tilkidsen requested new homeowner information be sent to the Welcome Committee as soon as possible. Elite will send the information to Deb Giampolo and she will forward it to Ruth Johnson. 
Bonnie Farmer brought up standards issues over satellite dishes. She was advised that all new homeowners receive package with declaration and rules for homeownership in Walden Woods. 

The meeting was adjourned by Joe Palladino, seconded by Barry Towers. 

Respectfully submitted by:

Kathy Kroll

Secretary, Walden Woods Conservancy Board                           
Approved: ______________________________

Deb Giampolo, President                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                               
